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TO: Mayor and Commissioners
FROM: Hassan Hadjimiry, P.E., Utilities Director
THROUGH: Terrence R. Moore, ICMA-CM
DATE: January 10, 2023

HOLD HARMLESS AGREEMENT IN FAVOR OF THE CITY FOR INSTALLATION OF A WATER
SERVICE LINE, IN STATE RIGHT OF WAY  FOR PROPERTY LOCATED AT 701 S OCEAN
BOULEVARD

Recommended Action:
Motion to approve and accept a Hold Harmless Agreement for installation of a water service line in
state right of way for property at 701 S Ocean Boulevard.

Background:
Motion to approve and accept Hold Harmless Agreement in favor of the City due to Owner, Mark
Timothy, Inc., proposing to install a new 2-inch potable water service within the State Right-of-Way on
S Ocean Boulevard. The proposed new 2-inch potable water service is intended to serve the property
at 701 S Ocean Boulevard. As a result, a permit from the Florida Department of Transportation
(FDOT) is required as the City will be maintaining that part of the service within the FDOT right-of-
way. FDOT requires the City sign the permit application.

There is no City cost now or in the future for this item.

City Attorney Review:
Approved as to form and legal sufficiency.

Funding Source/Financial Impact:
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File #: 22-1780, Version: 1

N/A

Timing of Request:
The timing of this request is high importance in order to allow the project to continue construction.
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